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7 September 2021
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SWAN HILL

Rural City Council

CONSULTATION SUBMISSION PARTICIPANT

Dear Consultation Participant

AERODROME CURFEW AND
USER FEES AND CHARGES

Thank you for your submission in relation to the Aerodrome curfew and user fees and
charges consultation. Your submission has been considered and was bought to the Council
meeting held on the 17 August 2021.

Council have adopted the following:-

1. Adopt the User Fees and Charges for the Swan Hill and Robinvale Aerodromes as
shown in Table 1 of the report, less the parking charge.

2. Implement a flying curfew for the circuit training between 10pm and 7am (local time)
for Swan Hill and Robinvale Aerodromes and apply to the relevant authority to amend
the entry in the En Route Supplement Australia (ERSA) to reflect this.

3. Amend the training circuit of the Swan Hill runway 08/26 to a Right Hand Circuit (i.e.
when departing East) and apply to the relevant authority to amend the entry in the En
route Supplement Australia (ERSA) to reflect this.

4. Develop a Noise Management Policy (which will include “Fly Friendly, Fly
Neighbourly” recommendations to pilots) for Swan Hill and Robinvale Aerodromes.

5. Undertake a full review of the application of the Swan Hill and Robinvale Aerodrome
user fees, charges and conditions after a full twelve months of operation and present
this report to Council.

Council would like to thank you for your submission, and look forward to hearing from you in
the future.

If you have any further questions regarding this letter, please do not hesitate to contact
Engineering and Projects Manager Nazrul Islam on 03 5036 2333 or
engineering@swanhill.vic.gov.au.

Yours sincere

Svetla Petkova
Infrastructure Director
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